
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
The Ventura County 
Ultralight Aircraft Society 
Inc. based at the Camarillo 
Airport, CA, publishes the 
VCUAS Newsletter monthly. 
 
Our Mailing Address is: 
VCUAS 
945 Aviation Drive 
Camarillo, CA  93010 
 
Officers: 
Steve Lawrence-President 
805.steve.lawrence@gmail.com 

Mike Francis-Vice president 
capitaldesigns@adelphia.net 

Bill Watson-Treasurer 
bill@vcuas.com 

Ron Severson-Secretary 
ronseverson@gmail.com 

Matt Jackson-Member at 
Large   airworks6@msn.com 
 
To contribute stories, ideas, 
feedback, or photos..... 
Please contact me at: 
Bill Watson 
bill@vcuas.com 
Ph (818) 880-5505 
Fx (818) 337-7221 
 
Next Meeting Dates: 
Jan 9, Feb 6, Mar 5 
 
www.vcuas.com 
 
 

JANUARY MEETING NEWS 
During the Jan meeting, we plan to 
continue our efforts to create a fee 
schedule that works for the majority of 
our members. 
Due to the unpredictable weather and 
attendance, we will not be hosting a 
BBQ, but will have an assortment of 
snacks available. 
We will take any offers from any inspired 
member that wishes to take over the 
newsletter creation and publishing for 
our club. 
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November 2016 meeting minutes 
 
Meeting called to order at 11:30  
White VCUAS club shirts available for $20.00/ea  
 
October minutes approved by Keith, 2nd by Lorin  
 
Old Business-  
Tasconini(sp) lawsuit atty says settlement talks due in February  
 
New Business-  
Safety rules to be posted by this meeting (will not actually happen until next week when  
I return to So Cal)  
 
Runway repairs are to be done in Spring  
 
Temporary repairs - cold patch - should be fairly reliable and are a good choice  
 
We need volunteers to do this project - discussion followed re: weekdays vs weekends  
 
Concrete patches may be a better option - no hard decisions made  
 
Bill will (is actively) working on repairs to the email blaster. No success so far.  
Should be functional any day now.  
 
Voting rights and fees discussion with Steve to send proposal. The design may be  
something like $85/hangar will go to $100/mo and $25/mo for field users who get to vote.  
 
BBQ donations are always accepted and appreciated  
 
Charles is keeping up with the insurance currency. VCUAS may post insured member list on  
the club bulletin board.  
 
Motion to adjourn: Keith w/Bob S. 2nd  
 
members in attendance:  
Mike Chicco, Malcolm Croxton, Charles DeBoer, Keith DiNicola, Mike Francis, George  
Graff, Layton Griffith, Lorin Henry, Gerry Hoover, Charles Houser, Steve Lawrence, Bob  
Schidel, Chris Sheehan, Jeff Steele, Bob Taylor, Joseph Techert, Bill Watson 


